enh. 10/II beautu. "/II

## THE METROPOLITAN MUSEUM OF ART NEW YORK 28, N. Y.

DEPARTMENT OF EGYPTIAN ART

February 7, 1949

Dr. George Steindorff 11581 Cumpston Street North Hollywood, California

Dear Dr. Steindorff:

Dr. Bull has asked me to answer your letter of the 3rd. He is still in the hospital, and will be for at least another week. The accident to his eye was quite serious, and it was necessary for him to undergo an operation removing the lens of his right eye. However, I am glad to say that the operation was successful, and he will be able to use that eye somewhat. Unfortunately the accident did not allow for the especial need of an Egyptologist for excellent eyesight. Dr. Bull is sorry to learn that you have been "Out of order", and hopes you are quite recovered now.

Dr. Bull has been in communication with Prof. Edgerton, and he agrees with Edgerton that there seems to be no reason why the University of Chicago Press should be involved in the printing of the Grammar. However it is important not to alienate the Bollingen Foundation at this time, and Dr. Bull plans to get in touch with Mr. Barrett as soon as he is able.

Dr. Bull would also like to know if you consider that the microfilm of the MS of the Grammar that has been made is close enough to the final version to be used as a record in case the MS should be sent to New York or abroad for an estimate on printing costs. If not, another would have to be made.

Sincerely yours,

Secretary to Dr. Ludlow Bull

Anne Warren